
 

    

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

  
  

  
 

  
  

 

 

United States Department of the Interior 

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE 
National Mall and Memorial Parks 

900 Ohio Drive, S.W. 
Washington, D.C.  20024–2000 

May  11, 2021  
 
Mr. David Maloney  
State Historic Preservation Officer  
District of Columbia, Office of Planning  
1100 4th Street SW, Suite  E650  
Washington, DC 20024  
 
Subject: Conceptual Design  Refinements  and Final Consultation for the  FDR Prayer Plaque at World War  
II Memorial  
 
Dear Mr. Maloney:  
 
The National Park Service (NPS), National Mall and  Memorial Parks (NAMA)  wishes to consult  with the  
District of  Columbia State Historic Preservation Office (DC SHPO) under Section 106 of the National  
Historic Preservation Act regarding the installation of  the Franklin D. Roosevelt prayer plaque at the  
World War II Memorial, in accordance  with 36 CFR  800.3 of the regulations of  the Advisory Council on  
Historic Preservation.  
 
Management Summary and Identification of Historic Properties  
 
The Friends of the National World War II Memorial, Inc., pursuant to Public Law 113-123 (June 30,  
2014)  proposes to “install in the area of the World War II Memorial in the District of Columbia a suitable  
plaque or an inscription with the words that President Franklin D. Roosevelt (FDR) prayed with the  
United States on D-Day, June 6, 1944.”  The National Park Service initiated consultation with  the DC  
SHPO on October 1, 2015,  with the initial consultation exploring four possible sites for the siting of the  
plaque.  Through consultation with the Commission of Fine Arts  (CFA), National Capital Planning  
Commission  (NCPC), and DC SHPO, the Friends of the National World War II Memorial, Inc.,  in  
cooperation  with the NPS, selected the Circle of Remembrance as the preferred location for the proposed 
FDR Prayer  Plaque.   
 
In a letter dated December  1, 2016, the National Park Service consulted with the DC SHPO on the 
placement of the plaque within the Circle of Remembrance. The Friends of the  National World War II  
Memorial, Inc. studied two locations for  the  placement  of the plaque, ultimately choosing Alternative II, 
which serves to “complete” The Circle of Remembrance while  retaining  the current footprint.  
 
The proposed concepts for the FDR D-Day Prayer are designed to be consistent materially and  
aesthetically with the WWII Memorial.  The benches at the WWII Memorial are composed of light  grey 
‘Kershaw’ granite with gently rounded  edges. The walls and benches at the Circle of Remembrance and  
the FDR D-Day Prayer will  reflect this design language. The Circle is reenvisioned with the same 
materials as the WWII Memorial, replacing the existing fieldstone wall and wooden benches with  
Kershaw granite walls and benches, creating a more cohesive aesthetic.  The design for the  Circle of 
Remembrance includes new granite paving within the circle itself.  The paving  design will also take cues 






